
Pubs Code deadlines affected by the
Covid-19 emergency – What tenants need
to know

News story

The PCA has published a table which sets out how tied tenants can access
their Pubs Code rights when the period covered by the Covid emergency
declaration ends on the 30 June 2020.

Pubs Code rights have been paused and protected during the Covid emergency
period by stopping the clock on many of them. The ending of the declaration
period on 30 June means that tenants now need to know when they must act to
activate their Code rights, for example to request and receive a Market Rent
Only (MRO) option or to obtain a Rent Assessment Proposal due under the Code.

Fiona Dickie, Pubs Code Adjudicator, said: “The opportunity to reopen their
pubs will bring a range of challenges for tied tenants. So it needs to be as
clear as possible what their Pubs Code rights are and what they need to do to
access them. To provide that clarity the PCA has produced a table setting out
the effect of the declaration on Pubs Code rights, including the deadlines
that now apply to tenants pursuing them.

It is now more important than ever that tied tenants are free to exercise
these rights as Parliament intended, and that pub-owning businesses
demonstrate the Pubs Code principles of fairness and transparency in all
dealings with their tied tenants. I will ensure that this happens.”

The declaration was established on the 16 March to protect important Pubs
Code rights for the duration of the Covid-related closure. While the
declaration has not prevented tied tenants who wished to do so from
continuing to exercise their Code rights as normal, it has meant that
individual tenants did not have to do so at a time when their focus was
likely to be on more immediate pressures impacting their business and their
employees.
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Protecting children in conflict and
ensuring access to education

Thank you, Mr President, for hosting this year’s annual debate. And our
thanks also to Special Representative Gamba and Executive Director Fore.
Thank you in particular to Mariam for your very powerful briefing.

The UK is committed to protecting children in conflict. We remain one of the
largest donors to the Office of the Special Representative and support its
efforts to carry out its mandate. As an active member of the Security Council
Working Group on Children and Armed Conflict, we work to ensure the Council
provides pragmatic recommendations to parties to conflict, to address child
rights concerns and encourage systematic follow-up to its conclusions. We
call on parties to conflict to adopt and implement action plans to end and
prevent grave violations against children and urge governments to hold
perpetrators to account.

Since their establishment 15 years ago, the Working Group and the UN’s
Monitoring and Reporting Mechanism have achieved great successes, including
by contributing to the release of more than 155,000 children associated with
parties to conflict. However, 15 years later, it is clear that more work is
needed to ensure that these mechanisms remain transparent and credible
vehicles for accountability. The Secretary-General’s 2020 Annual Report on
Children and Armed Conflict makes for somber reading. The vast numbers of
violations committed against children is abhorrent, and must serve as a
rallying call to the international community. We must do more.

The parameters for this year’s report means COVID-19 is not covered. But as
we heard from Ms Fore, its impacts will have a devastating effect on children
in conflict. Ensuring child protection actors are able to continue to
monitor, report and respond to grave violations during this pandemic is
paramount. The United Kingdom reiterates its strong support for the
Secretary-General’s call for a global ceasefire and urges Member States to
collectively enable humanitarian access. The Secretary-General’s annual
report and annexes provide a valuable tool for strengthening compliance with
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international law, promoting accountability and influencing improvements in
the behaviour of parties to conflict.

The strength of this tool, however, depends on a standardised approach to
listing and delisting based on MRM collected data and consistent application
of the criteria set out in the SG’s 2010 Annual Report. The United Kingdom
calls on the UN to review its approach and work with Security Council members
to reinforce our global commitment to supporting children in armed conflict.
We will call on Council colleagues to make greater use of the Working Group’s
tools and mechanisms to promote the protection of children and ensure there
is sufficient child protection capacity in UN peace operations and political
missions.

The UK supports the emphasis on education at this Open Debate. Access to
safe, quality education for children affected by armed conflict has an
important role in reintegration, as well as providing a route to a better
future. Schools can often protect these highly vulnerable children. Education
also contributes to a safer and more prosperous world and reduces conflict
and increases stability.

We are thus concerned by the Annual Report’s findings that in 2019, state
actors were responsible for more than half of all attacks on schools. In
2018, the UK endorsed the Safe Schools Declaration, committing to reduce the
impact of conflict on education. We strongly support the SG’s call for other
states to sign up to this declaration, to strengthen the protection of
education from attack because, as Mariam reminded us, children have a right
to their childhoods and to an education free from conflict.

Mass school closures across the world as a result of COVID-19 have the
biggest impact on girls’ lives. Globally, girls were already more likely than
boys never to receive any type of education, and their access is even lower
in times of crisis and emergency. They are least likely to return to school
following a crisis, facing increased risks of child marriage, teenage
pregnancy, gender-based violence, sexual exploitation and the loss of vital
sexual and reproductive health services. In this regard, we would like to
conclude with a call on the UN to continue to improve the collection of
gender disaggregated data on grave violations in order to strengthen its
gender sensitive response to child protection.

Mr President, we need to do better because as Ms Fore says, when we fail
children, we fail the future. And so we owe it to Mariam, the children of
Mali and children across the world to redouble our efforts.

Thank you, Mr. President.



Urging a negotiated two-state solution
between Israelis and Palestinians

Thank you, Mr President, and thank you to Special Coordinator Mladenov and to
the Secretary-General of the League of Arab States for their respective
briefings.

Mr President, I address the Council today at a critical juncture.

Like many, I am troubled and frustrated by the lack of progress towards a
two-state solution.

In 1947, at the end of the British Mandate over Palestine, the General
Assembly confirmed the international community’s view of the need for
partition into two states.

In 1993, the Palestine Liberation Organisation recognised Israel and accepted
the 1967 lines as the basis for the future boundary between Israel and the
Palestinian Territories.

It was a moment of great optimism.

It marked Palestinian agreement to the solution Israel itself had accepted in
1947, and confirmed the only solution that the world could see.

Despite moments of optimism, both parties have struggled to find the common
ground needed for a lasting, peaceful settlement.

It has always been true that any peace settlement needs the support of both
peoples.

Because a settlement, and peace, must be agreed and not imposed. But it also
needs pragmatism and flexibility from both sides.

The Secretary-General, in his report on implementation of Resolution 2334,
and the Special Coordinator in his briefing to the Council today, have
outlined the many elements that have stalled the peace process.

We have heard about settlement expansion, increases in demolitions, seizures,
and worsening settler violence.

The UK has long urged Israel to end these counterproductive activities.

Meanwhile, Palestinian militants have fired rockets and launched incendiary
devices from Gaza, threatening Israel’s security.

Israelis have suffered from the scourge of terrorism and anti-Semitic
incitement.

Let me be clear: the UK is committed to Israeli security. We condemn all
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forms of incitement and anti-Semitism wholeheartedly.

Most critically, Israel’s plans to annex parts of the West Bank pose a
significant and possibly existential threat to the peace process.

The UK has been clear, in this Council and beyond, that unilateral action is
unacceptable.

Annexation risks signalling Israeli rejection of the very solution Israel and
the international community agreed in 1947.

As my Prime Minister said on 16 June, the UK strongly opposes annexation,
which would breach international law. The United Kingdom will not recognise
any unilateral attempt to change the border. Such a step would go against the
rules-based international order and the UN Charter. Annexation could not go
unanswered, and we implore Israel to reconsider.

Such a step has the potential to trigger regional instability, threatening
Israel’s own security. It could have a real impact on Israel’s relations with
the region, as well as the international community.

And let us not forget the consequences for those most directly affected: the
Palestinian people.

We cannot predict the implications as a loss of hope. But we can say with
some degree of certainty that it is the extremists who would benefit most.

Mr President, we have to find another way.

A lasting agreement will only be achieved by real movement towards renewed
peace by negotiation; negotiations that create a viable and sovereign
Palestinian state, living in peace and security side-by-side with Israel,
based on the 1967 borders with agreed land swaps, Jerusalem as the shared
capital of both states, and a just, fair, agreed and realistic settlement for
refugees.

I address this Council today to express the United Kingdom’s willingness to
stand with the Israeli and Palestinian leaderships in choosing the path of
dialogue.

We do not underestimate the challenges, but firmly believe that with bold
leadership, peace is possible. The UK stands ready to support all efforts to
achieve a lasting and peaceful solution.

We recognise that the United States retains a key role in the Middle East
Peace Process. So we urge the United States, Israel and the Palestinian
leadership to find a means of restarting discussions, supported by the
international community.

As I have said, flexibility, pragmatism and indeed compromise will be needed
on all sides.

We understand this path is not easy, but we must do all we can to pursue a



negotiated outcome.

Mr President, a peace imposed is no peace at all. It will achieve no more
than to sow the seeds of future mistrust and instability. Both Israelis and
Palestinians deserve better.

Despite the setbacks, the UK continues to believe profoundly that a
negotiated, genuine two-state solution is the only viable means of bringing
peace and stability to Israelis and Palestinians.

It is the only way to preserve Israel’s Jewish, democratic identity and
realise Palestinians’ rights, including self-determination. And it is the
only way to permanently bring an end to this conflict.

Thank you.

Continuing efforts towards peace in
South Sudan

Thank you, Madam President. I’d like to thank SRSG Shearer and Mr Yakani for
their briefings today. I also wish to convey the United Kingdom’s gratitude
for the work that UNMISS continues to do under immensely challenging
circumstances.

In March, this Council unanimously commended the South Sudanese parties for
demonstrating leadership. The formation of the revitalised transitional
government of national unity was a significant moment in South Sudan’s short
history, and it gave the people of South Sudan renewed hope for a brighter
future.

But in the past three months, the world has changed. COVID-19 has affected
all of us. South Sudan is no different. COVID-19 has already had an impact on
lives across South Sudan, from the highest levels of government to ordinary
men, women and children. And UNMISS has been affected, too, including through
the sad death of a civilian staff member.

It’s important the measures taken to limit the spread of the virus allow
lifesaving services to continue. And we are particularly concerned by the
risks COVID-19 poses to those who have been made more vulnerable by forced
displacement, including those living in Protection of Civilian sites. And we
thank UNMISS and all humanitarian actors on the ground for their efforts to
mitigate these risks and hope that the South Sudanese authorities will make
every effort to work with partners on preventing the spread of the disease,
protect health care workers and enable humanitarian access.

COVID-19 also poses obvious risks to the health and safety of peacekeeping
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personnel. And we hope the Secretariat will continue taking all necessary
steps to assure medical and casualty evacuation arrangements for all
personnel as part of ensuring that UNMISS can keep delivering its mandate.

Madam President, the United Kingdom is deeply concerned at recent increases
in violent conflict. Since the beginning of the year thousands of South
Sudanese have been killed or injured in hundreds of separate incidents of
serious violence, including most recently in Jonglei states in May. I note
that among those killed in Jonglei were three NGO staff – underscoring once
again the dangers humanitarian personnel face as they go about that life-
saving work in South Sudan.

The violence in the Equatorias stemming from the breakdown of the ceasefire
has killed and displaced hundreds more. There have been shocking reports of
sexual violence carried out by forces on all sides. And this has a critical
role to play, of course, in reducing these conflicts and mitigating the
impact, including through facilitation of community dialogue and patrolling
hotspots. But COVID-19 is inevitably affecting the mission’s ability to carry
out these vital tasks.

So, Madam President, it is therefore all the more urgent for the transitional
government to expedite implementation of the peace agreement, even if that
means confronting a series of difficult decisions. The delay in appointing
state governors, for example, has created avoidable power vacuums which have
exacerbated subnational tensions and fuelled violence. The United Kingdom
urges the Unity Government to redouble its efforts to make progress on the
transitional security arrangements, strengthen its messaging to counter hate
speech, misinformation and incitement to violence, and tackle impunity
through enhanced accountability to sexual and gender based crimes.

Madam President, the United Kingdom remains committed to South Sudan. In
March, I said, “now the hard work begins”. Three months on, much of that hard
work remains to be done. The longer the parties delay, the harder it will
become. Full and prompt implementation of the peace agreement by leaders
working together in genuine unity with the best interests of their people at
heart remains the best hope for South Sudan and its people in these uniquely
challenging times.

Thank you, Madam President.

UK International Development Secretary
gives strong commitment to help
Bangladesh and Rohingya through the
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coronavirus crisis

On a ‘virtual visit’ to Bangladesh, a first for a UK Minister, Trevelyan met
with Bangladesh’s Foreign Minister and also saw how UK-backed isolation and
treatment centres will help protect Bangladeshi and Rohingya communities in
Cox’s Bazar from the pandemic.

The UK has dedicated at least £21 million to tackle coronavirus in
Bangladesh, where 120,000 cases have been reported.

Its support will save lives by slowing the rapid spread of the disease and
boosting struggling health services. During the virtual visit, Ms Trevelyan
talked to the staff of BRAC, an NGO which has mobilised 50,000 community
health workers with UK aid support to reach more than five million
Bangladeshi people in remote, deprived communities, giving them public health
information about how to prevent the spread of coronavirus and stay safe.

Ms Trevelyan visited, via a video call, the Rohingya refugee camps in Cox’s
Bazar, where social distancing is near impossible due to the cramped
conditions. UK aid is supporting the construction of vital isolation and
treatment centres (ITCs) in Cox’s Bazar, making available over 600 beds for
treating both Rohingya refugees and people from Bangladeshi communities, who
develop severe acute respiratory infections due to contracting coronavirus.

UK International Development Secretary Anne-Marie Trevelyan said

“Coronavirus is the biggest public health emergency in a generation. UK aid
is committed to helping Bangladesh and the Rohingya people through this
devastating crisis.

“I saw the incredible international work across the country and in Cox’s
Bazar to stop the spread of coronavirus and improve healthcare. The UK is
proud to play our role, so we can help save lives and protect those in need.

“I am grateful to the Government and people of Bangladesh for their
extraordinary generosity and support for the Rohingya refugees. The UK will
continue to work with the Government of Bangladesh, international partners
and the UN Security Council to enable the Rohingyas to return home to Rakhine
in a safe, dignified and voluntary manner, and to support them until that is
possible.”

The International Development Secretary spoke with Sarah Collis, the team
leader of the UK Emergency Medical Team, which is working alongside
Bangladeshi medics and the International Organisation for Migration to setup
the ITCs and respond to cases in the camps.

She also saw the World Food Programme’s emergency food response to the
pandemic, backed by UK aid, which is helping to meet the basic food needs of
100,000 Rohingya refugees and helping 53,000 of the most vulnerable
Bangladeshis living around the camps to cope with the crippling economic
impact of the pandemic.
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Ms Trevelyan met with Bangladesh Foreign Minister Dr. A. K. Abdul Momen, MP
and committed to continue UK support to Bangladesh for the fight against
coronavirus.

The British High Commissioner Robert Chatterton Dickson said

“The coronavirus outbreak has had an unprecedented impact on people’s health,
livelihoods, and mobility in Bangladesh.

“The virtual visit allowed the Secretary of State to see the breadth and
depth of UK support for the country, and underlined the UK’s strong
commitment to Bangladesh in the face of the coronavirus challenge.”

More Information

The UK has dedicated at least £21 million to tackle coronavirus in
Bangladesh, including to:

increase testing capacity in the country by supporting the hiring of 60
additional technicians in Government of Bangladesh labs;
reach more than 7 million Bangladeshi people in remote, deprived
communities with public health information about how to prevent the
spread of coronavirus and stay safe, working with BRAC and the UN
Development Programme.
set up isolation and treatment centres, train staff to help treat severe
and critical coronavirus cases, and support mobile medical units to
deliver home-based healthcare and monitoring. This healthcare is helping
both refugees and host communities.
build an additional 2,400 handwashing centres across the country
meet the basic food needs of 100,000 Rohingya refugees for a whole year
and helping 55,000 of the most vulnerable Bangladeshis living around the
camps to cope with the crippling economic impact of the pandemic

Ms Anne-Marie Trevelyan MP was appointed UK International Development
Secretary on 13 February 2020. She was previously UK Minister of State for
the Armed Forces from 17 December 2019 to 13 February 2020, and UK Minister
for Defence Procurement from 27 July 2019 to 16 December 2019.

The UK, the second largest donor to the international response to the
Rohingya refugee crisis, is providing life-sustaining humanitarian aid to
almost one million Rohingya refugees and vulnerable host communities in Cox’s
Bazar. Since the last refugee influx in 2017, the UK has contributed more
than £261 million. The UK is the third largest bilateral donor overall in
Bangladesh, providing more than £350 million in aid since 2018.
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